
 

Director Memorandum 21-149 

Date:  September 7, 2021 Task: 81883 

Prepared By: Matthew Porras, Implementation Manager 

Subject: Award of a Construction Contract to E.J. Meyer for the Interstate 10 Dunlap 
Sewer Crossing Project 

Recommendation: That the Board authorize the General Manager to award a construction 
contract for the Interstate 10 Dunlap Sewer Crossing Project to EJ 
Meyer Company for a sum not to exceed $959,999. 

 
The District operates and maintains various gravity sewer lines within its service area.  This project 
includes the installation of 1,350 Linear Feet (LF) of sewer main line, shown as the dashed line 
in the figure below.  The upstream connection will be made to the existing 15” Vitrified Clay Pipe 
(VCP) [Asset ID WW-PIP-1-0078] in 14th Street and will flow south west toward the downstream 
connection point [Asset WW-PIP-1-0023] near the Live Oak/Oak Glen off-ramp.  This 1,350 LF 
segment of sewer main line will provide additional opportunities for existing and future customers 
to receive sewer service from the District.  This purpose of this item is to authorize the General 
Manager to execute a construction contract for the project based on the bids that were submitted 
within the bid period. 
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Construction Details: The 
pipeline will convey sewer flows 
from the North West corner of 
14th Street and Oak Glen Road 
under Interstate 10 Freeway, 
connecting to existing 
infrastructure near the Live 
Oak/Oak Glen off-ramp. The 
sewer main line will be 
constructed of 15” VCP with the 
exception of 616 LF of High 
Density Poly-Ethylene (HDPE) 
that passes through the pipe jack 
under Interstate 10.  
 
Future Connections: The 
developer who has built the gas 
station and car wash on the 
corner of 14th street and Oak 
Glen Road also plans to develop 
the nearby parcels.  The gas 
station and car wash are not 
connected to sewer.  The current 
development plan includes a hotel and restaurant. The gas station and carwash as well as future 
structures would be able to connect to the new sewer main. 
 
Notice Inviting Bids: On June 1, 2021 the Board of Directors authorized District staff to solicit 
bids for the project [Director Memorandum 21-096].  The bid period opened on August 2, 2021 
and closed on August 31, 2021.  The table included herein summarizes the bids that were 
submitted for the project. 
 
Recommendation: The bid submittals have been reviewed by Krieger & Stewart with a 
recommendation of award in the attached letter.  Based on the bid results and recommendation 
by Krieger & Stewart, District staff recommends awarding the contract to EJ Meyer Company. 
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Financial Consideration: The project will be funded by Sewer Reserves [G/L Account # 03-000-
10311].   

$959,999 

$1,016,595 

$1,083,000 

$1,104,977 

$2,964,295 

EJ Meyer Company

WEKA Inc.

Engineer Estimate

Downing Construction

CP Construction

Interstate 10 Dunlap Sewer Crossing - Bid Results
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